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February/ March 2014  WVAHS Newsletter.  

Page 2  .Guidelines for reports & Presidentôs report 

Page 3. Cohuna Report  & Maryborough Report  

Page 4. Swan Hill Genealogical & Hist Society  & Terang & Dist Hist Society Inc. 

Page 5. Camperdown Hist Soc. Event .  Warracknabeal & Dist Hist Soc Inc. 

Page 6. St Arnaud Hist Society  Maryborough Golden Anniversary Dinner invite 

Page 7. Membership form to accompany payment. 

Page 8.  Sponsorship advertisement Southwest Imaging & Frames 

Current WVAHS web address    http://wvahsonline.com                           

New Web Address will be advised soon as available! 

WVAHS  Committee for 2013 ~  2014 

President;  Bob McIntosh   Terang, S 

Secretary/Treasurer;  Helen Curkpatrick,  Horsham.  W 

Senior Vice President;  Judith Kershaw Port Fairy  S      

Immediate Past Pres; Ian Ballinger,   W 

 WVAHS  Website ; NEW   to be advised as soon as operating. 

Members;   Yvonne Church, Cohuna. M         Alma MacDonald, Cobden . S           Brian OôBrien, Mt Rouse.  S          

           Doug Pollard, Terang.  S       Helen Stevens, Pyramid Hill. M 

~~~~~~~ Please address all enquiries for WVAHS ~~~~~~~~ 

to the Secretary ; Helen Curkpatrick  

  273 Old Hamilton Rd. HAVEN -Vic 3401 -- Telephone, 03 5382 7227 

Email Address;   haven273@wimmera.com.au  

ZONE MEETINGS;    

Southern Zone;   Port Fairy    

Wimmera Zone; 

Midland Zone; 

 

Executive Meeting Stawell Sat Aug 15th. 

Next AGM      March 2016   Donald  

http://wvahsonline.com/
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Arapiles Ararat  Balmoral 
Barham/

Koondrook 
Birchip  Boort Camperdown Carisbrook 

Casterton Charlton Cobden Cohuna Colac Coleraine Dimboola Derrinallum /Lismore 

Donald Dunkeld East Loddon Edenhope Glenthompson Goldfields Halls Gap Hamilton 

Hawkesdale Heytesbury Horsham Hopetoun Inglewood Jeparit Kerang  

Koroit  Geelong S/W Rail Maryborough Minyip  Mortlake  Mt Rouse Nhill  Nullawil  

Ouyen Port Fairy  Portland Pyramid Hill  Rainbow Rupanyup St Arnaud Stawell 

Swan Hill Terang Warracknabeal Warrnambool  Woolsthorpe Wycheproof   

 Note;   Send me your report [ to fit a half page ONLY ] Word documents are good.  [but NOT an  img. pdf  ]  

(Straight emails canôt be edited straight into the Western Historian either[ becomes un-co-ordinated paragraphs.)        

   [  Only the couple of societies who donôt have email, send hard copy to óThe Editor, Western Historian ô  28 Swanston St., Terang 3264. ] 

L O N G   R E P O R T S have to be ópr®cisedô  to fit the space, and may not contain what you consider to be relevant to your society 

Presidentõs Report                                                                    March 2015 

Thank you for your support throughout this twelve months, especially to Helen Curkpatrick, our Secretary / 

Treasurer who has been a stalwart for me and for you all.  During the year we have made moves to seek De-

ductable Gift Recipient  [ D G R ]. If this is successful then all member societies will be able to seek funds 

from philanthropic organisations who require that recipients are DGR affiliated so that they can claim tax 

concessions for their donation to you. This is a very intensive process to go through, but would make being a 

member of the WVAHS Inc. all that more valuable. 

The new publication, óWVAHS 50 Years Strongô has been distributed to 

the societies represented at the AGM at Warrnambool, and copies are 

available to each financial society with the WVAHS Inc. additional copies 

are available to purchase at $10. each. The book is A4 Size, & fully in-

dexed and  includes 9 photographs. 

It is really exciting listening to reports from societies, hearing that many 

important historical books are being produced, especially relevant to 

WW1 Service and times, in this the centenary of the Gallipoli landings.  

All books by you our societies are important, keep up the good work. 

The executive, endorsed  by the AGM will set up an updated, easily navi-

gated modern WVAHS Inc. website, details will be advised, as it happens. 

    Positions are available on the WVAHS Inc. executive, especially from 

the Midland & Wimmera zones, (Southern Zone is well        represented )  

We meet once between the AGMôs and attend Zone meetings as available.   

ƷCan you spare a couple of hours [ and a bit of travel time] to assist in decision making on behalf of all 

member societies? 

Our next executive meeting will be at Stawell on Saturday August 15 @ 1.30pm. If you would be available to 

be on the executive, please contact our Secretary. Helen Curkpatrick. 

Thank you to all financial members of our society, sadly a couple have not paid sobs in the past 12 months, 

and could miss out on the combined voice of the WVAHS Inc.   

                             Regards from your President,   WVAHS Inc.              

                                                             ROBERT [ BOB ] MCINTOSH. 

http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Arapiles
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Ararat
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Balmoral
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Barham
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Birchip
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Boort
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Camperdown
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Carisbrook
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Casterton
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Charlton
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Cobden
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Cohuna
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Colac
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Coleraine
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Dimboola
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Derrinallum
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Donald
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Dunkeld
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#EastLoddon
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Edenhope
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Glenthompson
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Goldfields
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#HallsGap
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Hamilton
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Hawkesdale
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Heytesbury
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Horsham
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Hopetoun
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Inglewood
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Jeparit
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Kerang
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Koroit
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Maryborough
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Minyip
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Mortlake
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#MtRouse
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Nhill
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Nullawil
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Ouyen
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#PortFairy
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Portland
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#PyramidHill
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Rainbow
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Rupanyup
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#StArnaud
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Stawell
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#SwanHill
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Terang
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Warracknabeal
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Warrnambool
http://home.vicnet.net.au/%7Ewvahs/#Woolsthorpe
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Cohuna & District Historical Society Inc. 

Recent Research includes -  

* Cohuna Historical Society and R.S.L. personnel have been busy finding & checking names for a new WW1 

Memorial in Cohuna Garden Park. (About 70 names had not been entered on local Honour Rolls.) 

* The Archives continue to have many Family History researchers.  *Academics have been looking for infor-

mation about the Gunbower Forest. 

* The Centenary of Cohuna Bowling Club involved a search for the names for a hundred years of office bearer 

and other detailed information. Several researchers were involved. 

* We provided information on tours in connection with Leitchvilleôs free Travellers Rest.  It has been a 

great succes with lots of comments on óWiki Campsô and up to 12 caravans staying overnight. One visitor 

thought it was so great that he has asked that a tour be arranged for up to 20 Canberra Motor Home Club 

Members to visit in March.  (Organised by Leitchville people).  

* One of our very valued members, Yvonne Church (secretary), has not been well and staying in Barham with 

her daughter since Christmas. We miss her very much. 

Recent  Activities  include ï  

 * Publication of Cohuna Town Walking Tour Brochures  to complement the signage on the shops & 

historic buildings (Plaques by Signs Plus, Swan Hill). 

* We purchased a ñMicro Data-Pro -Scanò at a cost of $18,850.70 to digitise our newspaper collection. 

(Gary Youdell). 

* Cohuna & District Historical Society now has a Facebook  Page.   Link fromôCohuna Communityô page.) 

* MUSEUM: - The latest museum display features old fashioned sports clothing & equipment.        

                            

Maryborough Midlands Historical  Society ï March 2015 Report  

This year is our golden anniversary and we plan to celebrate it next month with a 50TH  Birthday dinner at the 
Maryborough Highland Society with Madonna Grehan as our guest speaker.  An independent historian and an 
Honorary Fellow in Nursing at the University of Melbourneôs School of Health Sciences, Dr Grehan worked in 
womenôs clinical health as a nurse and midwife before undertaking her Ph. D. on the roles of nurses and midwives 
in the care of women in Victoria since European settlement. She will speak on maternity care in the Maryborough 
district from about 1850 to 1880.  

Also to mark our fiftieth year, the socie4ty plans to hold an excursion each month to visit different areas specified 
in the 2002 Tullaroop Heritage study. Tullaroop Shire surrounded the City of Maryborough until the boundaries 
were re-defined in the Kennett era.  Photographs and notes will be taken by our members to record any changes 
that may have occurred over the past 13 years since the study was completed. 

Lately, three Thursday mornings have seen dozens and dozens  and dozens of students from grades 4, 5 and 6 from 
the Maryborough Education Centre visit our  complex and puzzle over such things as cream separators, christening 
gowns and hand sewing machines.  Some of them even wanted to know if we lived at the cottage or how old we 
might be!  

At our AGM this month we saw a change in office bearers with Marion Melen becoming president and Margaret 
Flowers treasurer. We are sorry to be losing our present treasurer Merren Pemberton who is leaving us to move to 
Middle Park.  There should also be a change to our website shortly when  it will be a responsive site on your com-
puter, ipad or iphone.  
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Swan Hill Genealogical & Historical Society  ï It was good to have our last Midlands meeting 

at Barham and the personal tour of the brick kiln, like any museum, was most rewarding. 

Although our current Cemetery CD finishes at 2010, work is continually underway to keep the records up to date so the task of 

updating the CD in the future will be less labour intensive. Photos have also been taken of most of the old section which will com-

plement our Monumental Inscription list. 

Celebrations to of the Nyah West State School will be held in November 2015 and the group is looking for old photos and stories 

to contribute towards a book they will be producing. 

We were fortunate to receive a grant from the Swan Hill Rural City Council to upgrade an old computer and printer/scanner. This 

will be most valuable to the group in allowing more work space in our increasingly confined room as well as the benefits of up-

grading the technology. 

Two displays have been held at the Swan Hill Tourist & Information Centre; the first in November to commemorate the centenary 

of World War 1 which listed 1300 soldiers who served and connected with Swan Hill district and the second is a current exhibi-

tion to make the centenary of the landing at Gallipoli which lists 19 soldiers from this area who died at Gallipoli. 

A recent meeting was transferred to a Sunday when we went to Nyah West and toured the Bodinnars building which commenced 

in 1920 and contains the workshop in working order. Following that we visited Lucy Daceyôs doll collection which houses about 

2,000 dolls ï well worth a visit. 

Letters from Word War 1 published in the Guardian back then, have been transcribed and are due to be re-published in the near 

future. 

The Swan Hill Library has received a grant to digitise and publish online many old photos from the Heritage Collection. This wil l 

also record Manangatang Hospital records for prosperity. 

                                                                                                                                                  STEVE  PENTREATH , PRESIDENT 

TERANG & DISTRICT HISTORICAL Society  Inc. 

Since the last Southern Zone Meeting, we have enjoyed another book launch in the Public Library, where a packed audi-

ence saw Eve Black present our 5th. book of historical photographs of Terang. 

The society again enjoyed a large audience to our new display of photographs &c. at the Noorat Show, during these two 

outreaches we added five new members to our society.  Our annual dinner was attended by 64 members, with a two course 

meal provided.              Regular monthly meeting attendances are from 18 ~ 22 members. 

óSunday with a speakerô events are continuing to have large attendances, on alternate months, with the last being Mick 

Slattery, being a former Tyre Service owner, Poet & Childrenôs story writer, Mick had also made two TV Commercials.                                                             

On the alternate months we visit historic homesteads in our area.   One of our members is continuing research into those 

named & those omitted from the Terang War Memorial, for the Great European War  [ WW1 ]     Research enquiries are 

continually coming in & being paid for & fully investigated & replied to.  Museum Visitors keep on coming which keeps us 

on our toes, sometimes not allowing normal data maintenance to happen.     Donations to our society continue;   Hampden 

Masonic Lodge books donated 108 years after opening [21 Sept 1905 ~24 Nov 2014 ]   a book published by the lodge in-

cludes photographs & a complete list of members with professions for the full lodge time.               Bowmanôs Hotel 

Lodgerôs registers           Chemist Prescription Books1912 ~ 2014     Video Noorat Fun Run 1987 [ including an interview 

with an about 16 year old Steve Monegetti.            A video of one of Mick Slatteryôs TV commercials.           Corangamite 

Shire 22 boxes of Heytsbury Shire & Hampden Shire books donated to us to sell.     Local Paper from 2009 now on our 

computers & searchable      Many photographs and articles relating to Terang & District keep on coming. The Terang & 

District Historical Society Inc. is continuing to be deemed a good place to store items, research & minute books, news items 

& photographs &c. from groups no longer operating these days as well as older people who are concerned that their per-

sonal treasurers will just be dumped at their death by family or friends cleaning out,, and so we are excited by being consid-

ered the place to look after such valuable items.             
BOB M CINTOSH PRESIDENT 
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CAMPERDOWN   & D ISTRICT   

HISTORICAL  SOCIETY  INC. 

[ Approaching event ] 

WARRACKNABEAL  & D ISTRICT  

HISTORICAL  SOCIETY  INC. 

      FROM  NEWSLETTER  

     WARUNDA REVIEW 
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